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The traffic signal at Main and Lawrence will go out of service on Thursday, May 17, 2018.  The existing 

signals will be covered.  Traffic from McDonald’s and construction traffic from Lawrence (South of Main) 

will have stop signs.  This should improve traffic flow on Main Avenue.   

Overall the project is on schedule.  There have been some weather related impacts.  Construction 

progress to date is as follows: 

Phase 1A- Lawrence Drive north of Main Avenue – Utilities have been completed.  Gravel base for the 

road has been placed and pond construction is occurring.   

Phase 1B- Lawrence Drive south of Main Avenue.- Concrete pavement is being poured on Lawrence 

Drive, south of Main Avenue near the Festival entrance.   


